WMIA BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
March 9, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 9:30am at the Saco Ranger Station, 33 Kancamagus Highway, Conway, NH.  In attendance were Bob Smith, Ken Rancourt, Maxine Lee Booth, Carol Felice, Gary Gustafson, Tiffany Benna by video feed and Doug & Kathy Somerville via phone.

Carol motioned and Bob seconded to accept the February minutes.

Treasurer’s Report

Ken will do a time chart of past years once the passes are bought and Doug will assist him.  --  Bob noted that Doug feels WMIA should reimburse Ken and Gary for the QuickBooks course they will be attending.  Doug made a motion and Maxine 2d.  

Ken noted that the Northway account is healthy which allows Maxine to add new items.  Doug noted that we don’t pay for phone service.

Ken and Gary will discuss with Rhonda how to alter the way profit and loss reports are generated through QuickBooks.

Doug congratulated Ken and Gary on the budget.  A new line is needed for VIS training for Rhonda.  It was decided to have one training at Saco for all three ranger stations pending forest service approval.  

Interpretative fee.  Jen Moulton:  $15/hour at six hours per day at 6 days per week equals $3600.  Weekends in Fall = $1080.  Total:  $4680.  It was decided to ask the forest service to cover ½.  The funds left in the cost share are $5000 with Brian and the balance is just under $3000.  If offer someone more money through the fall we may spark more interest.

Brian would be interested in exploring new ideas for funds.  Doug suggested Ken contact Brian and do an even split.  Tiffany noted that RC will be an even cost share.  Bob noted $500 secured from Chatham Trail Association.  Send message to Don Devine and woman in Bethel to ask if interested in being involved with BP funding for mileage and any other expenses that arise.  
The draft budget was tentatively approved.  

Tiffany wondered if there was an opportunity to add dollars to the budget to support Jenna’s request.  Ken said yes.  

Ken asked Doug if $1000 was high for advertising.  Doug felt last years ad was $600 but he’d have to go back and look.  

Ken wondered if there is any way to reduce credit card fees.  Doug has consolidated all three stores under one account and suggests sending Rhonda an email about it and make sure Intuit has an account. 

Doug noted that if the cash drawer is short when make a deposit and do settlement through POS – it is noted in the cash over/short line.  If see large number can signal a problem.

Bob motioned to accept motion as stands with potential for various amendments.  Gary seconded.

Membership Committee

Kathy noted there are no new members.  Ken said he received two membership renewals.  Ken deposited the checks and kept envelopes for Kathy.

Retail Committee
Dolly Copp tshirt:

1.  Kathy noted that renovations at DC will be ongoing over the next few years, resulting in areas being closed and campgrounds not at full capacity.  For this reason she suggested we delay putting a  date on tshirt until full capacity is attained.  

2.  It was determined to put entrance sign to DC on front and Imp profile done in pen and ink on the back.  The color of shirt and ink will be determined at Retail Committee meeting.
Kancamagus tshirt:

1.  It was determined to put the WMNF logo on sleeve of tshirt.  The front will have the NPS campground symbol which will also be on the back with words “I Camped the Kanc” plus names of all the campgrounds along the Kancamagus.  

Doug would like the Board to attend the POS training in May.

It was requested by Maxine and Doug that Microsoft Office suite be installed on computer at Saco.  Ken will look into Tech Soup.

Tiffany will create an agenda for the Retail Committee meeting on March 12th.  

Bob expressed his concern about inventory at Andro and Campton not meshing with POS.  Doug felt the issue was human error, that the first person logging on in the morning does not click button to transfer info to POS.  Ken will ask Rhonda if there is a way to make the system inaccessible unless do the click.  
As regards a spot check of inventory in April and May, WMIA choose the items and contact Andro and Campton.

Russell Colbath House Report
Kathy met with Brian, Gary and Gloria regarding volunteering this year.  Kathy will do 1 day, Gloria 2 days, Gary questionable.  Brian and Joe are working on an ad for a paid interpretive position.  

Carol and Ed are working on the operational plan.  They’ve gone through everything and it’s now in Ed’s hands.  He’ll update Carol.  

Work Day:  Saturday, May 16th, with rain date of Sunday, May 17th.  Carol will email a list of items to bring.
Brickett Place Report
Ted White will be volunteering this summer 1 weekend day.  Smitty will do 1 weekend day.  Dave Evans is not available.  Dick Feany may be able to fill in.  BP is open on Saturdays and Sundays.  Work Day:  May 31st, depending upon weather.

Kathy noted that walls need a proper sealer to allow paint to stick – she’ll research this.

The interpretive sign has been approved.  Joe has the quote but needs to get a new one plus shipping charges as we don’t need the base ($350).  The sign will go up on the work day.  Bob asked that the forest service determine its location.

Bob and Dylan will visit BP to determine where to put the wilderness display.  Bob would like to see quality maps of the wilderness area at BP as the existing ones need to be redone.

Forest Service Business:  None

The next meeting will be on Monday, April 6th at 1pm at Saco. 

It was noted that the operating plan needs to be discussed before the April rangers meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:40am.
